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The February 2025 meeting was held on 
Thursday February 6, 2025 with 12 members 
present.  
 
Trail Report: Most trails are open and in great 
shape. C4H from the Mad Tom Junction to 
South Lake is being worked on. It is passable but 
expect adventure conditions. Do not ride it alone. 
We have had groomer breakdown problems for 
this trail. C4 by Mud Lake to Salisbury is 
currently closed but the guys hope to get it 
opened this weekend. We have been informed 
that the trail re-route in Morehouse has been 
completed and is open so travel between Ohio 
and Piseco is now possible. Trail updates will be 
posted to our Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 
 
We have had some complaints of people riding 
off the trails, littering, and one instance where a 
landowner fence 
was damaged due 
to someone hitting 
it. The club will 
be paying for this 
repair as the 
person who hit it 
has not come 
forward. Please be 
respectful of our 
landowners.  
 
 
 
 
The 2025 Poker Run was held on Saturday 
January 25, 2025. Conditions were the best that 
we have had in a number of years. Winners 
were: 
1st. Place: Jason Tabor $500.00 
2nd Place: Liz Finn $300.00  
Worst Hand was a four way tie with each getting 
$50.00 
 

The Club would like to thank all those that 
supported the event as well as the organizers and 
volunteers that staffed the event and the 
businesses that participated in the event.  

 
The club has 
purchased a new 
Trail Paver II drag 
and it is working 
great. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It takes a lot of 
hard work from the 
volunteers that 
maintain the trails. 
Here is a water 
hole being 
cordurroyed. If you 
do any kind of trail 
maintenance, 
please be sure to let 
the Trail 
Coordinator know 
so we can put the 
time twoards our 

maintenance grant for reimbursment. E-mail the 
trail coordinator at: 
orrctrailcoordinator@gmail.com. 
 
Enjoy the best conditions we have had in a 
number of years. Ride safe and ride right. And 
always respect our landowners! 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday March 6, 
2025 at the Ohio Recreation Hall at 140 Nellis 
Road at 6:30 PM. 


